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First off we would like to apologize to all of our shooters that 

support the Sandusky County Regulators month after month.  

We tried to contact as many of you as  possible and hope we 

reached everyone that planned to attend.   We sent emails, 

posted it on the wire and made phone calls until 9:30p.m to 

those of you we had phone numbers for.     I know it is 

impossible to reach everyone and not everyone checks email 

daily but we gave it our best effort  in a bad situation.    

 Not hosting a shoot today was a big disappointment for us as 

well.   All of the people that help put this match on work so 

hard every month and it’s a shame that we had to let our 

shooters down.   We certainly hope that this will never happen 

again and if you did make the drive to our club and wasted 

your time and gas… we hope that you can find it in your 

hearts to forgive us for the inconvenience.   

We will be attending  the Board of Directors meeting on the 

third Tuesday of the month to address the scheduling issue.   

We want to continue to provide you with quality shoots that 

you can all enjoy. 

The support we get from our cowboys is just amazing. 

Cancelling the match today was a very hard decision but we 

feel was the right decision.    

 



On a lighter note Deadeye Dingus said he had planned on a 

clean shoot for the match and instead he had a clean mow 

with no misses.  I’m going to have to come up with some kind 

of an award for that!   Sure made me laugh … Thanks Dingus!  

Shootout at Stoney Bottom is quickly approaching.  Our theme 

is “Back to the Future Part III.”   I know, not your typical 

western,  but this is a favorite of Curtice and  I,  and it has 

some great lines!   If you haven’t seen the movie definitely 

take  some time out to watch it!   Nothing better than time 

travel and cowboys.    Also,  if anyone would like to donate a 

door prize or be a sponsor,  please let us know.   We greatly 

appreciate donations of any kind!    

To all the cowboys that are Fathers… Hope you have an 

amazing Father’s Day!  If you are not told enough,  know how 

important you are to your children.     It’s often hard to put 

into words how we feel.    I would give anything for  my Dad 

to have seen me shoot cowboy.   I know he would have been so 

proud.   He used to tell us when he was a kid, every Friday he 

would go down to the theater and watch a Gene Autry movie 

and get a hot dog for a quarter.   Those were the days.  Great 

Memories! 

If you are going to Firelands, Thunder in the Valley, Good 

Luck to all of you and have safe travels!   They put on 

amazing match!   

Don’t really have much to add to this newsletter other than 

we hope to see you all next month! 

Your Cowboy Friends  -  Curtice & Cate    


